# ENGLISH LANGUAGE FOR PRIMARY SEVEN

**DURATION: 2 ½ HOURS** 

### **SECTION A:**

In each of the questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with asuitable word.

1.	If I headteacher, I	would increase my teachers' salaries.
2.	Solomon does not know	the new teacher's name is.
3.	The meeting broke	after an argument.
4.	Jesca who	om I told you has come late again.
5.	After selling all the meat, the	closed his shop.
	questions 6 to 15, use the o	correct form of words in brackets to
6.	_	t me a lot of
7.	It was very difficult to debate (argue)	with people who are very
3.	The employees should listen _ is talking. (attentive)	when their boss
9.	Birungi was the	candidate in the test. (twelve)
10.	The	of the twins is Moses. (clever)

11.	The	has been knocked down by a car. (China
12.	A friend of wedding party. (he	has accepted the invitation to our
13.	Little Florence suc last Saturday. (to	reeded in her grandmother's hair ye)
14.	Most of our female (legal)	teachers are not married.
15.	The candidate too (sit)	forward to their end of term exams.
In q	uestions 16 - 17,	earrange in alphabetical order.
_	sheep, Sunday, se	
17. c	lust, dirty, dirt, dust	oin
	uestions 18 and	19, use words to show that you know the anings.
18. s	eat	
19. s	it.	
For	questions 20 to 2	., write each of the abbreviations in full.
20.	sign	
21.	PMO	
22.	22. cc	

<u>In c</u>	questions 23 to 24, rewrite the sentences giving the plural forms
of t	he underlined words.
23.	We had a sports day <u>ceremony</u> last week.
24.	My <u>tooth</u> is aching.
	questions 25 to 26, rewrite the sentences giving one word for the
	<u>lerlined words.</u>
25.	He wrote his letter in <u>an accurate way.</u>
26.	Walking <u>without being dressed</u> in public is a taboo.
	question 27 to 28, rewrite giving the opposite of the underlined
	<u>rds.</u>
27.	All the <u>bulls</u> have been vaccinated.
28.	Some pupils are <u>idle.</u>
In 4	questions 29 - 30, rearrange the given words to form a correct
	tence.
	in our books for have marking handed you?
	ta. atta. it have marking hands your

30. candidates examinations most fear.

### **Sub-Section II**

### In questions 31 to 50, rewrite the sentences as instructed in the brackets.

31.	Owor likes travelling. Ogwal likes travelling. (Useand so
32.	Doreen likes rice more than matooke. (Use interested
33.	He went to the market. He wanted to buy utensils.  (usesothat)
34. <i>F</i>	All the pupils passed the examination. (Begin: None)
 35.	Let us go and swim; (Apply a suitable tag)
36.	There goes the priest. His daughter is a famous musician.  (Usewhose)
 37. 1	This mango is very juicy. (Begin: How!)
 38. V	We should work together. (Useought)
38. V	Ve should work together. (Useought)

39. She became rich as she worked very hard. (Begin: The harde	er) —
40. 'I am writing a letter to my friend,' said Leila.  (Rewrite as one sentence beginning: Leila said that	
	<del>_</del>
41. Peter reached the airport late. (Usearrived)	_
42. Alice enjoys playing cards. Opio also enjoys playing cards.  (Useas wellas)	_
43. The boys are preparing the house. (Rewrite Ending:	— boys) —
44. No sooner had the headmaster gone out than the candida shouting. (Begin: As soon as)	— tes started —
45. I travelled alone at night. It was very dark. (Begin: Although)	

46.	Neither the waiter nor the waitress was smart. (Useneither)	.and
47.	As soon as the headteacher entered the church, the mass e (Usescarcely)	nded.
 48. l	f I had money. I would go to Kenya. (Begin: Had)	
49. 	Solomon married a woman. She is dark-skinned. She is born (Rewrite as one sentence without using which, whom, and)	of Chad
 50.	Nalumansi was too short to touch the ceiling. (Useenoug	- gh) -
50. ——	Nalumansi was too short to touch the ceiling. (Useenoug	

#### **SECTION B:**

51. Read the passage below carefully and answer questions thatfollow.

Atim was overjoyed when they broke up for third term holidays. Her uncle had promised to take her to Dubai and spend holidays with his cousin Madrine, Andrew and Hudson. It was going to be his first time to travel by air. Her cousin had been telling him nice stories about their experiences on a plane.

On the 2<sup>nd</sup> of December, 2015, she was so anxious that she failed to sleep. She was imagining herself in Emirates Airline the next day. Although the flight was scheduled for 3:30p.m, she woke up as early as 7:00a.m. Her mother prepared for them an early lunch since they had to be at the airport two hours earlier to check in.

On landing in Dubai thirty minutes before midnight, she found her cousins with their mother waiting for them. During the <u>four weeks</u> of her stay with them, they took her to several interesting places. Aunt Molly took her for shopping and she bought many good things for her family and herself. Atim will live to remember her wonderful trip to Dubai.

#### **Questions:**

1)	Which holidays is mentioned in the passage?
2)	Why was Atim overjoyed at the end of third term?
3)	With whom did Atim travel to Dubai?

4)	Who is Hudson according to the passage?
5)	How many people are talked about in the passage?
6)	Which airline did they use?
7)	When did they travel?
8)	What is the relationship between Atim's uncle and Aunt Molly?
9)	For how long was Atim in Dubai?
 10)	Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

## 52. Read the poem below carefully and answer in full sentencesthe questions that follow.

Education, Education
What a tiring event this is!

The road through education

There is pleasure and prosperity

Education right from childhood

Before school, parents play a vital role

Instilling discipline into us

How to kneel and greet elders

Cooking and art work

Informally, they educate us.

Education, Education

Later, we are pushed into schools

Always at an average of four years

Formally, teachers take their role

Different subjects are introduced

English, Literacy, Mathematics and Science We learn how to read and write, And hence become <u>literate</u>.

Education, Education
The key to progress

Economic stability require education

Today's public offices all require education

To fit in a community

Education is a priority

For without education, progress is lost.

Kasibe Edgar Kaffifi

P.7 V

Questions:	
(a) What is the poem about?	
(b) Who educate children informally?	
(c)Which home activity is mentioned in the first part of the poem?	
(d)Where do children get their formal education?	
(e) Is the writer an adult?	
(f)When do children become literate?	
(g)What is the key to progress?	
(h)Write any two things that require education according to the poem.	
-	

(i) Who wrote the poem?

(j) In which class is the poet?

53.	The sente	ences	below	are	in a	wrong	order.	Rearrange	them	tomake	a
	good co	mposi	ition ab	out	Baki	ng a 'Bi	rthdav	Cake'			

- 1. Lastly, never be annoyed with the much work in P.7
- 2. Thirdly, be early to class and revise your books when there is no teacher.
- 3. And when you are taught, you can ask and understand very well.
- 4. Discipline will make your teachers love to teach you.
- 5. Getting a first grade is very good.
- 6. These exams help a lot in your performance.
- 7. Children who just make noise when there is no teacher don't perform well.
- 8. Firstly, you must be disciplined.
- 9. Therefore, any candidate who wants to get a first grade should be the following.

10.	Secondly.	you must respect exams equally	١.
		, oa mast respect exams equally	

### 54. A Read the report card below and answer the questions that follow in full sentences..

### KIMAKA DAY AND BOARDING PRIMARY SCHOOL P.O. BOX. 222, MASAKA

NAME : <u>KAKURU WILSON</u>

AGE : 13 CLASS: P.7 TERM I

2017

SUBJECT	EXAMINER'S	MARKS	AGG	COMMENTS
	MARKS	DETAINED		
ENG	100	82	2	GOOD
MATHS	100	79	3	GOOD
SST	100	86	1	GOOD
SCI	100	81	2	GOOD
TOTAL	400	328	8	DIV I

CLASS TEACHER'S REPORT: Promising results

NAME: BULUMBA DAVID

NEXT TERM BEGINS ON: 05.05.2017 AND ENDS ON: 14.08.2017

#### **REQUIREMENTS:**

**DEVELOPMENT FEE: 20,000** 

LUNCH FEE: 40,000

PORRIDGE: 15,000

PROJECT FEE: 500

PARENT'S NAME: KATO IVAN

SIGN:

<i>(</i> )		es	+.	$\sim$	<b>n</b>		٠
. ,		_ \		( )		`	
$\mathbf{\sim}$	v	$\sim$	•	$\mathbf{}$		_	

1) WI	nose report is shown above?
2)	Which subject was performed best?
3)	When will the next term begin?
4)	Who is the class teacher?
5)	Mention one subject that was not tested.

54.B <u>Study the announcement below and answer questions thatfollow in full</u> sentences.

### **MUKONO CHRISTIAN UNIVERSITY**

### THE INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS CONFERENCE ON

**ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION** 

11<sup>TH</sup> TO 13<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST, 2017

**MUKONO - UGANDA** 

ORGANISER :MUKONO UNIVERSITY STUDENTS' GUILD

CHIEF GUEST :THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF UGANDA

TIME :8:00A.M - 06:00P.M

VENUE :UNIVESITY MAIN HALL

INVITED :THE YOUTH

**REGISTRATION**: MUKONO UNIVERSITY GUILD OFFICE

#### **Questions:**

1) Wł	nat is the conference about?
2)	How many days will the conference take?
3)	How long will the conference take each day?
4)	According to the announcement, where will the conference be held?
5)	Give another word to mean the same as: Theme

55. Using your school address, write a letter to your friend in anot informing him or her of how you are planning to spend the the letter, include the different activities you will do, the plac visit and the people you will spend the holiday with. Advise to complete the holiday work as you will do the same in prep the mock exams in second term.	holiday. In es you will him or her
	<del>.</del>
	- -
	_
	_
	_
	_
	<del>-</del> -
	<del></del> -

\*\*\*END\*\*\*